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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 8th February 2021 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Graham Easton, Jim Stillie, Aileen Firth, Ieuan Chamberlain, Alisdair Lockhart, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar, and Caroline Cochrane; 10 members of the public and 2 members of the press.
2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe, Ian King and Elaine Thornton-Nicol.

On behalf of the CC, AP expressed his sincere condolences to TC on the passing of his wife.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by DD.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.
6.       
Community Police Report – to be circulated electronically. There is a link on the report which people can click on and send questions. DD will contact the CPO.

AL noted that there is a Britannia Removals lorry which is often parked dangerously near the Sherriff Court. Advised to contact 101 or phone number on the lorry and ask if the driver is local. DD will raise with the CPO.
7.       
Flood Protection Scheme Arts Fund (Bannerfield Project) – GEd has not had a response yet from Ian Aitken or Connor Pryce but will continue to attempt contact.
8.       
Local Improvements – Details on Halliwell’s Close improvements can be found in the Blooming Selkirk report.

GEas raised concerns re the Fleshmarket Steps to Douglas Place deteriorating. CC has already taken photos and reported to Neighbourhood Services.
9.       
Planning Matters – none.
10.
SBC Councillor Reports –

GEd – Bannerfield Bridge has now been cleaned and the moss removed.


Concerns re council vehicles not adhering to the 20mph speed limit have been addressed but any further issues should be reported to GEd.


With regards to the issue KL raised on behalf of a parent re racial harassment and lack of policies within the school, GEd advised that there are two documents available – Respectful Relationships Policy (SBC website) and Addressing Inclusion – Effectively Tackling Racism in Schools (Scottish Government).


Resurfacing of the High Street is expected to be carried out in April and will take two days.


From 17th February, temporary traffic lights will be in operation (19:30 – 05:00) between High School Lane and Tower Street. This is to enable BEAR Scotland to carry out investigative work.

GEd also reminded drivers to be aware that Winter has an aggressive effect on or roads and to be mindful of any potholes which may be under the snow.


AL spoke about the recent 20mph which has been introduced. AL feels that after spending £1m on changing road signs etc. it was highly unlikely to remain an experiment. AL added that more congestion and pollution were perhaps two previously unconsidered consequences of the speed restrictions.


GEd confirmed that it is an 18-month trial and will only be made permanent after consultation deems it to be beneficial. If not, the Borders will revert to 30mph. GEd also advised that there is no scientific evidence to suggest that lowering the speed limit has a negative effect on pollution. Environmental surveys will be carried out by Napier University every 6 months.


AF enquired as to why the investigative works were necessary on Tower Street. BEAR have noted surface failure which could be due to drainage issues. A plan for remedial works will then be put in place.


GEas stated that he was not convinced 20mph makes a real difference to road safety. AP advised that there are many reports to suggest it does.


CC – Fly-tipping is becoming an issue and CC urges the public to report any instances to SBC.


CC advised members of the public to ensure that their doors are always locked due to increase in opportunistic criminals checking for unlocked doors.


Mr. Beattie has removed the cars abandoned at the fish farm.


Finally, CC noted that it was great to see 3 new businesses open in the town over the last few weeks.
11.     
Open Forum – Graham Jones from SBC joined the meeting to address any concerns the CC and members of the public still had about the travellers forced to stay at Victoria Park due to current Government restrictions.

DD stated that he accepts the current situation everyone is finding themselves in but is concerned about the condition the park will be left in. He also asked for a more regular liaison between SBC and the travellers. DD felt that the long-term goal should be to repair the park to a higher standard than before and attract more business to Selkirk.


GJ confirmed that the park will revert to a commercial enterprise once restrictions have been lifted. James Purvis is the Liaison Officer, and he visits the site at least twice a week but can go more often if required. GJ agreed to provide more bins but AP advised that a larger bin has already been organised.


JS raised a neighbour’s concern that the property next to them was empty and they had been told one of the travelling families would be placed there. GJ had not heard of this but noted that the travellers are entitled to housing if they declare themselves as homeless.


AP noted that there was still an issue with a particular car damaging the pitch and asked again if fencing could be a viable option. GEd advised that it was not due to cost and it would the make the park an enclosed space. GEd reiterated that the park will be replenished once restrictions are lifted.


GJ suggested that a member of the public could take a note of the car registration and report it to the police. GEas replied that this would be of no use – cars have been reported for lack of tax and MOT, but no action has been taken. KL asked how GEas knew which cars did or did not have a valid tax or MOT. GEas advised that registration numbers had been noted and checked with the DVLA. KL then asked if the CC members carry out such a check on all Selkirk residents or just the cars belonging to the travellers and also questioned whether or not it was the remit of the CC to do so. 


GEas, DD, and CC collectively advised KL that it was not the remit of the CC but rather a civic duty to carry out these checks, it was standard procedure to check cars through the DVLA, and that checks had been carried out due to some cars being parked illegally. No answer was given as to whether or not CC members check cars in their own vicinity as well as those belonging to the travellers. 

DD expressed concern that there appeared to be more travellers at the site despite movement not being allowed. MoP agreed and asked why members of the public have been stopped en route to Galashiels from Innerleithen and yet travellers are allowed to move around.


GJ advised that he has spoken with the police about this but was told that if travellers are moving from an unsuitable location to one which is suitable, then this is permitted. The normal sites used by travellers have been closed due to COVID-19 and their choices are limited. GJ stressed that utilising Victoria Park was not done to deliberately cause problems for the community, and nobody could foresee that we would still be in this situation almost a year on.

GJ agreed that the travellers should be arriving at the site at a more suitable time, but this is not always possible.

MoP reiterated concerns re the long-term effects of damage on the pitch and asked if it will be repaired fully in time for when training can resume. GJ confirmed that he expects SBC to facilitate any repairs needed.

Thanks given to Graham Jones for taking time to attend the meeting.
12.    
Treasurer’s Report – 

CC account

SRT – main expenditure for Christmas support project - £267.21 - leaving ring-fenced amount of
£629.62.

JT had been in touch with SBC about submitting evidence of our spend of Covid support grant and enquired whether further funds are available. There are funds and the CC can apply with justification. JT asked the SRT to consider if there was anything they would like to apply for.
No further expenditure from Localities bids fund – fountain restoration – still stands at £1585.45.
Work on this project will resume after the winter.
Trishaws received their grant of £8450 – their account now stands at £8647.11.
£1742.60 remains in general fund.
BS account

£1424.16 in account.
13.
Selkirk Response Team – SRT are now using Haircraft for their premises and are open 10 -12 Monday, Wednesday, and Friday although this will be reviewed at the end of the month.

Continue to work with the General Store re IT donations – 30 items have so far been distributed to care homes and schools.


GEas noted that they are not as busy as last year but agreed that this could be due to localised neighbourhood schemes now in operation.


Unsure as to how to spend the ring-fenced money which can be moved forward to next year or used to buy chargers for the IT equipment which has been donated.


AP confirmed that SRT has received a delivery of gritting salt from SBC and are in the process of distributing it.
14.     
SHMG – Nothing to report other than the warden is monitoring the litter bins.
Blooming Selkirk - The bowser has been serviced and is currently being stored at Henderson’s. When restrictions are lifted and Community Shed reopens it has hoped that the bowser can be transferred there.
Sue Briggs at The General Store is taking charge of the patch of land behind the building on Halliwell’s Close.  Sue is looking into the ‘hard landscaping’ and Blooming Selkirk will work with her when it is ready for planting.  There is funding available through BIDS and Sue may come to us for funds to help with the planting.

Philiphaugh gardens are closed. JT will contact Reece and check that our summer bedding plans are still going ahead. JT will also contact CR Trust when it is known how much is needed for filling the planters.

No general fundraising has been possible but Blooming Selkirk will build on the experience of last year to raise sponsorships and will perhaps also apply to SBC for a community grant.

15.      Chamber of Trade – Farmer’s Market has been postponed until at least March.

Christmas lights are still up due to COVID-19 restrictions but will be removed when allowed.

AP advised CC that when renewing the CC insurance, he will look into adding the Farmer’s Market to the policy.
16.     Other Reports – none.
17.       AOCB – none.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:25pm. 
The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 8th March 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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